Distinguished participants, 
I am making this intervention on behalf of National Organization of Persons with Disabilities of Serbia. When Serbia was adopting new Law on Situations of Risk and Natural Disasters five years ago, Ministry of Interior consulted with the national umbrella network of OPD’s. As a result, the law prescribed that relief measures must be accessible, and it recognized persons with disabilities as a group that may face increased risks in natural disasters. 

With the support of regional Organization for European Security and Cooperation, several conferences have been organized. Training of emergency relief staff was discussed. For the first time a hand book with guidance for persons with different types of disabilities on how to react in different situations of risk has been published and distributed. 

After the outbreak of Covid 19 pandemic National Organization prepared the study on the effects of the pandemic on persons with disabilities. It was published in 2021. You are very welcome to it. 

Reconstruction after situations of risk should be an opportunity to remove the barriers that had existed before. Several years ago city of Kraljevo has been hit by a strong earthquake. When city library was rebuilt, for the first time it became accessible for persons with disabilities through the application of accessibility standards. 

I thank you for your time and attention!

Dr. Damjan Tatic 
